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St. Breward Band
The band will play Christmas carols 
around Port Isaac village on Wednes
day 21st. December, starting at May
field Road at 7pm. Everybody 
welcome. Collection in aid of the 
Cancer Research Campaign.

Peggy Richards.

Port Isaac Playgroup 
The Coffee Morning held at Lesley 
Walton's house, Rose Hill, in aid of 
new equipment for Playschool, raised 
a total of £97.62. Thank you to 
everyone who supported us and to all 

helped. JH1 McDonnell.

Would the person who collected the 
Playgroup flower Arrangement from 
St. Endellion Church, please contact 
Mary Rayment (Bodnin 880A96) as her 
children would like to have back 
their Lego pieces and treasured 
shells.

St. Endellion Conservatives 
A very successful Coffee Morning was 
held at the home of Mrs. M. finch, 
Trellghts, on August 24th. The Bring 
& Buy Produce Stall did a brisk 
trade and £60 was raised for Branch 
funds. The Chairman, Mr. John Cun
ningham thanked Mrs. finch for her 
hospitality. Members are reminded 
that the Branch Dinner is on 3rd. 
December at the Cornish Cafe. As you 
know, nunbers are limited so please 
book early. Sheila Jarvis.

Plsky Gift Shop
With reference to the letter from 
Mrs. Pearl O'Alvarez last month re
garding the Plsky Gift Shop. The 
shop has been owned by my family for 
the pest 70+ years. My grandfather 
re-named it 32 years ago prior to 
leasing the shop to Mr. and Mrs. 
lansdowne. Later the lease passed to 
Mr. and Mrs. Slatter, then Mr. 
Stacey, and finally Mr. and Mrs. 
Spry. All these tenants paid £1.25 
rent - £65 per year. I now run the 
shop, with my husbanb and my mother, 
as a family business.

Eileen Jordan.

tEtjr ©met Comer

Christians, be wise in the way you 
act towards those who are not be
lievers on Jesus Christ, making good 
use of every opportunity you have.

A.R.C.
The Port Isaac Branch of the A.R.C. 
(Arthritis and Rheunatism Council 
for Research) has had a very suc
cessful year of fundraising, having 
sent £830 to Headquarters during 
that period, and the Committee would 
like to thank everybody »rfx> has in 
any way helped us to reach such a 
good amount. Noddy collecting boxes 
placed in shops and hotels will be 
collected at the end of the season.
A large proportion of money raised 
is sent by H.Q. to our own Rheumat
ology Unit at Truro, and there must 
be readers of Trio who have reason 
to be thankful in consequence for 
additional facilities there.
Our next fundraising event will be a 
Beetle Orlve in the County Primary 
School Hall at 7.30pm. on friday 
14th. October. Do come and enjoy the 
fun. You may even have improved your 
artistic skill at drawing beetles by 
the end of the evening! There will 
be prizes and refreshments, for fur
ther information see posters.

Pam Richards
Grace Hooper

Harvest festival
We have not received a report, but 
congratulations to Bill Dawe and the 
hard working members of the team 
that raised £1,035 for local 
charities at the Harvest festival at 
Longcross Hotel, Trelights.

►«S. MARY ELIZABETH COUCH 
It was with regret that it became 
known on 20th. August of the death 
at St. Breock Nursing Home at the 
age of 90 years of Mrs. Mary Eliza
beth Couch. Mrs. Couch, formerly of 
Canadian Terrace was one of the old
est residents of the village, for 
many years in the earlier days of 
her life she was the cook at Port 
Isaac School. She was a valued 
member of the Golden Circle, the 
Liberal Association, and a regular 
attendant of St. Peter's Church 
where the well-attended funeral was 
held on 24th. August. The service 
was conducted by Revd. Hugh fryer, 
and followed by interment at St. En
dellion. We express our sympathy to 
all her family in the loss of a 
mother, grandmother, and a great- 
grandnother. Many of the family were 
present at the funeral service.
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Next month we hope to start using a 
word-processor in the production of 
Trio so if there are any expert, or 
even not-so-expert typists among our 
readers who could volunteer some time 
one day a month to 'key' all the copy 
into the machine so that it can be 
sorted out and edited later on, this 
would be a tremendous help in re
ducing my work load. It only needs to 
happen one day each month and, with 
enough people, we could take it in 
turns perhaps. Please let me know if 
you would like to help. Robin.

We would like to thank all our rel
atives and friends for the many 
gifts and cards given to us for our 
Silver Wedding Anniversary, and for 
helping to make our celebration such 
a happy one. Once again, thank you.

Pat and Vic Hingley.

Dave and Jacky Rotherham - Mr. and 
Mrs. 'Coz' - are very proud to an
nounce the arrival of their new son, 
David, on the 3rd. September.

S.R.Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOCSTIC, AND 
IUXJSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN
SLIK.INE NIGHT STORAGE 

HEATERS INSTALLED
N.I.C.E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS

S.R.HEWETT, WINORUSH, NEW ROAD, 
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SO 

TELEPHOtC 880319



parish council

A report compiled from notes taken 
by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, 
Port Isaac, Monday 12th. September.

Chairman, Mrs. Cann, welcomed new 
parish councillor, Mr. David Phelps.

Mlneplt Comer
Mr. Dawe reported that the site has 
been tidied up but that it now needs 
some weedkiller.

finance
£346.30 is left in the current ac
count after paying the expenses for 
the month. These include the water 
rates for Port Gaveme toilets. The 
yearly cost of the toilets is to be 
given at the next meeting.
£872 is left in the parish council's 
deposit account.
£369.12 has to be paid for one of 
the recent by-elections.
A donation of £25 is to be made to 
the British Legion Fund as usual.
The Annual Audit shows the accounts 
to be in order.

Car Parking
It was felt that a new or larger car 
park is needed for all the visitors. 
The recent 'Lifeboat Larks' could 
have made twice as much for Lifeboat 
funds if there had only been some
where for the extra people to park. 
There used to be a field at Silver- 
shell which used to serve as a sup
plementary car park before the 
houses were built. Park-and-rlde 
schemes were not thought to be suc- 
cesful. Mr. Phelps asked whether 
extra car parking was Justified for 
five weeks of the year - the only 
time it would be busy. The Parish 
Council finally decided, however, 
that nothing can be done.

Footpath Management 
It was agreed that the proposals for 
footpath management to be handled 
more directly at local level should 
be accepted, after examination of a 
docunent from the County Council.

Gatepost at Playing Field
One of the old posts will have to be
replaced to take the new gate.

Footpath - Port Gaverne Valley 
Oners of the land over which the 
path runs, members of the public and 
the parish council and County 
Footpath Officer, Mrs. Doney, have 
walked the path after receiving com
plaints about its waterlogged state. 
A further meeting is to be held to 
discuss how to solve the problems.

Air Ambulance
Alternative landing sites were con
sidered for the ambulance as the 
locked gates at the playing field 
car parking area prevent rendezvous 
vehicles bringing patients right up 
to the helicopter. No other site is 
as convenient, however, so a key 
will be kept at the surgery.

Street Repairs
One or two of the streets in the 
area are in need of repair and 
County Highways are to be asked to 
have a look at all streets.

Cars Parking on Pavements 
In some places pedestrians have to 
walk in the road because of parked 
cars. The police are being asked to 
take appropriate action.

Paths, rear of Hartland Road
Residents have asked for a site
meeting in the dark so that parish
councillors can see for themselves
that lights are needed at the back
of the council houses.
•

Seat at Mlnepit Comer
The seat, needed by elderly people,
will hopefully soon be .renovated
after being smashed by a lorry, and
replaced.

Beach Car Park
A complaint from a visitor whose car 
was swamped by the sea is to be 
passed to Harbour Commissioners.

St. Endelllon Lane 
County Highways are to be asked to 
consider the deteriorating condition 
of the lane, particularly where it 
seems to be getting lost in the 
field near the churchyard.

Restricted Zone Signs 
Extra plates have been put up Just 
within the zone where it ends near 
the garages.

Revised Layout, New Road/Back Hill 
County Highways have tried to secure 
a revised layout for the Junction 
but this will not happen in the cur
rent financial year.

FRESH FROITB 
VEGETABLES

DE LI VER ED TO Y O U R  DOOR

DAVID PHILP 

880304 

24-HR ANSWERPHONE

Slippery Lines
County Highways are to be asked to 
find a remedy for the slipperiness 
of the painted-out yellow lines in 
wet weather.

Telephone Boxes
Following a request from a member of 
the public that the old red boxes 
are not replaced with modem ones, 
it was proposed to send a letter to 
British Telecom. A scheme for parish 
councillors to look after the boxes 
is to be considered next month.

Coastal Footpath
A complaint was received from a mem
ber of the public, who a while ago 
had fallen and received serious in
juries on the coastal footpath at 
Port Isaac, that the path is still 
dangerous.

Planning Applications

Retention of wooden bungalow, Withy 
Garden, Mrs. May: no observations.

Erection of dwelling, Cranstoun, 
Mayfield, Mr. Wesley Blake: no ob
servations but a bungalow would be 
preferred.

Public Discussion

It was pointed out that a new open
ing to the 'carpenter’s shop' at 
Trelights was potentlallly very dan
gerous to traffic.

The condition of the footpath in 
Port Isaac valley is to be examined 
by members of the parish council.

In reply to a question: an extra 
street light will be installed at 
the comer of Fore Street (entrance 
to 'Springside') at the next oppor
tunity, i.e. when the appropriate 
SWEB workmen are in the village.

Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the 
Parish Council will be held on 
Monday 17th. October at Trelights. 
This meeting will be one week later 
than usual due to a holiday.
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UNISEX HAIR SALOtt

T I  N T  AGE L TERRACE, PORT I S A A C

FOR YOUR APPOINTMENT  
TELEPHONE 8 8 0 7 8 9

TUESDAY TO SATURDAY 9 - 5  
(late appointments 
by arrangement)



BAtf NEWSAGENTS
& OFP LICENCE 

POPT ISAAC

. k A A I — Delivery of 
Newspapers and 
M sgszines

*Roddas Cream 
* Sutton's Seeds 

♦ Cruelty -Free Products 
*VideoHire

TEL BOCVT IN 8804-69
OPEN 1 DAYS A W EEK7.30 am8pm 

( dot*d l-+pm  during winitr months)

AGENT FOR 
HENRY LING  8c C O ' B  

GREETING CARDS

T A N W O O D H O M E  
IM P R O V E M E N T S

G.R.Watson

Suppliers and installers of 
u.P.V.C. and AluninlLm windows, 
doors, patio doors, and porches 

TELEPHOTC: BOOM IN (A6\

Free Estimates Given

PORT GAVERNE HOTEL 
AND RESTAU R AN T 

SIMPLY -  
JUST BETTER DINING 

Telephone Bodmin 880244

Port Isaac h District Garden Society

The third Autuin Show of the Society 
was held on 10th. September 1988. 
There were 118 entries, the decreas
ed nutber partly due to a difficult 
growing season, but thank you to 
everyone who contributed. Special 
thanks to the following children who 
made their own section a success: 
Ross Collings, Andrew and Elizabeth 
Dingle, Beverly and Jamie Hewett, 
Andrew Kinsman, Kristofer Richards. 
Shields were awarded to the winners 
of the following sections:
Children's section: Jamie Hewett.
Vegetables: Mr. Alan Chadband.
Flowers: Mr. Phil Phillips. Flower 
Arrangement: Mrs. Noreen Honey.
Fruit: Mr. Wesley Blake.
The Port Isaac Garden Society Cup 
for the overall winner was again won 
by Mr. Phil Phillips and the cup for 
the runner-up was awarded to Mr. 
Wesley Blake.
Thank you also to Mrs. Julia Gore 
and Mrs. Hilda Rainsford who served 
teas, and to those who provided the 
cakes. Phillips.

Our present Garden Society was form
ed in May 1986 and followed in the 
footsteps of a similar organisation 
which flourished several years ago. 
We are now completing our prepara
tions for a variety of meetings to 
be held on the first Wednesday in 
each month, when we are hoping to 
have some first class speakers who 
are specialists in their particular 
subjects. Beginning on 5th. October 
at 8pm. in St. Peter’s Church Hall 
we are privileged to have a visit of 
Mr. R. C. Osborne who is the 
Vice-Chairman of the West Cornwall 
Orchid Society. He has promised to 
bring some of his beautiful orchids 
and explain in simple terms how to 
grow and care for them. There is a 
possibility that he will have one or 
two for sale.
To make these meetings even more 
pleasant, we intend to have subject 
matter first, followed by refresh

ments and then an 'open question' 
session.
We are delighted that several have 
asked to become members, and we hope 
that many more will do so, especial
ly in view of the high standard of 
the speakers who have promised to 
come, there will be something suit
able for everyone.
Membership is only £1 for the 1988/ 
89 session, and our Treasurer, Mr. 
Ian Honey will gladly supply 
details.
Finally we would stress that all are 
invited to our meetings, they are 
not for members only.

Wesley Blake, Chairman.

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL V & DCACSTIC WORK
UNDERTAKEN |L SALES & SERVICE
SLIM LIKC [ RADIATORS
DII-PLEX & f CREDA
COMPETE ' SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road.
Telephone Bodnin 880328

Jack i  Muriel welcome you to the

<@oU>en TUon 3nn
Balcony overlooking the harbour 

Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Real Ale : Bar Snacks 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

PROUT BROS.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 

TEL. BODMIN 880208 

ALL CAR & VEHICLE REPAIRS 

TAXIS • COACH TRIPS 

CALOR & GLOGAS AGENTS 
FREE DELIVERIES

ESTATE AGENTS BUSINESS TRANSFERS

NEW ROAD 
PORT ISAAC 
CORNWALL 
PL29 3SB

TEL (0208) 880125

FORE STREET 
BOSCASTLE 
CORNWALL 
PL 35 0AX

TEL (08405) 585

Dolphin FRUIT V  VEG

FRESH PRODUCE 
HOTELS £ SUEST HOUSES SUPPLIED 

OPEN 7 DAYS OURlfiKSSEASON 
FREE DEL/VERY 

NEW  ROAD PORT ISAAC
(SOUND THE SLACXTHOKNmess)

TE L  BOON IN 880904-



ST. ENOELIION CHURCH 

Flower Festival
Large nurbers of people visited the 
church during the four-day Flower 
Festival staged there at the end of 
August. Visitors to the church not 
only appreciated the magnificent 
flower arrangements done by individ
uals and many local organisations, 
but also enjoyed organ music pro
vided by several local organists, 
and the skill of the Port Quin Hand
bell Ringers, and ringers from Tin- 
tagel who Joined the St. Endelllon 
team one evening.
In the church hall there was an op
portunity to view the Roscarrock Art 
Croup's exhibition of paintings as 
well as to sample home-made refresh
ments and to buy from the variety of 
stalls set up there.
On Sunday, the Friends of St. Endel- 
lion held their annual meeting and 
attended the morning Sung Eucharist 
and Sung Evensong. At the morning 
service the Rt Revd. Richard Cart
wright, Chairman of the Friends, 
presided and Revd. Alan Wainwright, 
who was offered congratulations on 
attaining his 70th. birthday, was 
celebrant. Preb. Hu^ Fryer, rector, 
assisted. A lesson was read by Miss 
Diane Coanbes, Secretary of the 
Friends.
During Evensong, a specially formed 
choir, conducted by Mr. Jim Holman, 
sang the lntroit '0 Holy Spirit, 
Lord of Grace' and the anthem 'Come 
Holy Ghost'.
At the annual meeting the Bishop and 
his wife were presented with gifts 
as they have recently moved from the 
area, and slides and a lecture were 
given.
The Festival, which was organised by 
Mrs. Pam Richards and a committee of 
helpers, raised about £75.00. Raffle 
winners were Mr. David Bolton, Mrs. 
M. Slatter, Mr. Paffey, and Mr. E. 
Bate. The name of the doll was cor
rectly guessed as Jessica by Mrs. 
Eileen Spry and the tableau competi
tion was won by Mr. Hugh Metcalfe.

Healing Service
A well-attended Eucharist for heal
ing was held in August at 'Hillows 
House', St. Teath home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Russell Pollinger. The rector 
was celebrant and was assisted in 
the laying on of hands by two mem
bers of the congregation. Among 
those present was Canon John Hester, 
Precentor of Chichester Cathedral, 
and Mr. Jeremy Dowling, Communica
tions Officer for the Truro Diocese.

Successful Whist Drive 
Seven tables were in play at a very 
successful whist drive held in the 
church hall on Tuesday 13th. Septem
ber. Mr. A'Court was M.C.

Come to Lunch
A warm invitation is being extended 
to any who would like to come to 
lunch at Bodarmon Farm, Trewetha, on 
Wednesday 26th. October. Pam and 
Roger Richards are providing hospi
tality as a way of raising funds for 
the church. There will be a raffle, 
bring 4 buy, and Christmas card 
stalls. See posters for details.

Sponsored Walk
The annual sponsored walk for the 
three parishes takes place on Satur
day 15th. October, leaving St. En- 
dellion Church car park at 9.45am. 
The 14 mile walk will follow the 
Camel Trail from Dunmere to Bodnin. 
Sponsor forms are available in all 
three churches and it is hoped that 
many will take part.

Judith Pollinger.

Flower Festival
As Rector of the Parish of St. En- 
dellion, I would like to thank all 
who contributed so generously to the 
Flower Festival in the Parish Church 
last month. The various organisa
tions in St. Endellion and Port 
Isaac, and of course St. Kew, earned 
well-deserved praise from the many 
people who were kind enough to visit 
the Church. I am very much aware 
that a great deal of the work in the 
organisation and setting up of the

flower arrangements was carried out 
by people who were already extremely 
busy. It would be invidious to men
tion lots of names because invari
ably somebody would be missed out, 
but 1 am sure that we are all grate
ful to Pam Richards for her tireless 
work in setting the Festival up and 
organising it so well. Many congrat
ulations to you all who took part in 
what was a very happy and memorable 
weekend, and my warmest thanks to 
you for your generous help.

Fr. Hugh.

ST. PETER'S CHURCH 

Harvest Festival
The Harvest Festival was celebrated 
at St. Peter's Church in the morning 
with a children's service and Eucha
rist. In the evening there was a 
united service followed by a buffet 
supper, served in the church, and 
during which the winning raffle 
ticket for Frank McNichol's water
colour was drawn. The winner was 
Mr. Cyril Clark, Battersea, London. 
The members of St. Peter's would 
like to thank Frank McNichol for his 
generosity in giving the picture, 
and all those who supported the 
fund-raising raffle.

Jo Phillips.

THE CORNIM CAFE
^/Uco nt>cd .7ca*/» tC y. & .* -b tn u  m in t

fctt4)nc*rc

OPEN FOR LUNCHES 

COFFEES 

&

EVENING MEALS

PENREAL ESTATE AGENCY
11 tEW ROAD, PORT ISAAC 

TELEPHOtC 880302 
(Proprietor: Keith Millmott)

RESIDENTIAL 4 BUSINESS 
PROPERTY SALES

VALUATIONS 4 SURVEYS 
BY QUALIFIED STAFF

SELF CATERING HOLIDAY 
ACCOMMODATION

AGENTS FOR GATEWAY 
BUILDING SOCIETY

C E N T R A L GA RAGE
PORT ISAAC • CORNWALL BODMIN 880334

(24 HOUR BREAKDOWN SERVICE)AA RAC
CAR. VAN, & MOTORCYCLE REPAIRS, 

SERVICING, TUNING, AND SALES

OILS -  PETROL -  DIESEL -  SPARES 
JE T CAR WASH

IN -CAR  COM M UNICATION SPECIALISTS



LIFEBOAT

The Four Legged Race attracted a lot 
of spectators on 19th. August. The 
winners were - Fancy Dress: Golden 
Lion Ladies Nina Daly, Rhowen Mably, 
and Penelope Davis. Ladies Prize: 
The Huntsman Team Sarah Irons, Zoe 
Coshall, and Elizabeth Townsend. 
Men’s Prize: The Pityme Team Chris 
Palmer, Mark Jarvis, and Richard 
Matherson. The amount raised will be 
published when all the sponsorship 
money has been collected.

A regular visitor to Port Isaac for 
some twenty years, Mr. Peter Mor- 
riss, from Essex, ran in the London 
Marathon and raised £250 for the 
RM-I, which he presented when on 
holiday in August.

On 26th. August the Jet Ski races at 
Port Gave m e  drew a lot of specta
tors In spite of bad weather. The 
organisers donated the proceeds of 
their barbecue and collected money 
in Lifeboat boxes. Bemie and Julie 
Corrigan kindly let us put the Volvo 
on their car park which helped in 
selling draw tickets. The event has 
raised £All so far, and the organ
isers are also donating a part of 
the race entry fees.

(Xir new Lifeboat was formally handed 
over and dedicated on Sunday 4th. 
September. The Platt was packed for 
the ceremonies which were attended 
by locals, visitors, and guests rep
resenting the rescue services, 
neigftwuring Lifeboat Stations and 
Branches, and civic authorities.
The new boat was donated by Peter 
and Mollie Tabor, from Glastonbury, 
trfio have promised to return to Port 
Isaac. Emily Walton, elder daughter 
of crew member Andy Walton, 
presented Mrs. Tabor with flowers on 
behalf of the Station.
The service of dedication was con
ducted by Father Hu^i Fryer and 
Revd. John Young. Music was provided 
by the St. Breward Silver Band and 
the Port Isaac Singers.
After the service, a Sea King heli
copter from RNAS Culdrose flew over 
the harbour in salute, displaying 
the RNLI flag.

On 10th. September, the Lifeboat 
joined Padstow Lifeboat and a heli
copter from RNAS Culdrose in the 
search for two divers reported over
due near the Quies off Trevose Head. 
The divers were found, unharmed, by 
the helicopter, and rescued.

The same evening the Lifeboat Joined 
a search for an aircraft reported to 
have 'ditched* in the sea off Pen
tire Point. 1+4 Coastguard ended the 
search after two hours, when checks 
confirmed no aircraft was missing.

On 11th. September, the Lifeboat 
stood by below cliffs at Polzeath 
while a Coastguard team raised a 
party of seven persons to safety.

On 13th. September, in poor sea and 
weather conditions, the lifeboat was 
launched to assist a windsurfer re
ported in difficulties off Trebeth- 
erick, but was recalled when the 
casualty reached safety unaided.

A report of a swimmer in trouble at 
Trevone Bay, on 14th. September, re
sulted in the Lifeboat being launch
ed, and then recalled when the 
swimmer reached safety soon 
afterwards.

The Harvest Festival at the Cornish 
Arms, Pendoggett, on Friday 16th. 
September, began with a short ser
vice conducted by Father Alan Waln- 
wright. A large display of donated 
gifts then came under the hammer of 
auctioneer Neville Andrews who per
suaded those present to part with 
£467. Mrs. Hilary Butler from Camel- 
ford bought the Harvest Loaf for £26 
then gave it back to the RM.I for 
resale. The Loaf was offered by the 
slice, with cheese and garlic but
ter, at the Golden Lion on Sunday 
morning and, together with dona
tions, raised a further £41, making 
the total a record £508.

John Scott.

0 0 0

F f e s l a u r A u t

0  • 0

f rc < i3 L fS
& h c C  r t A f r  £x/nipeat\. 

0 0 •

Te/. (0203) &GO260

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS
5P A WORD (MIN. 20P) PAID IN ADVANCE

HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP., SIAD,
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 2724.

Trevor Bassett 
BRIDGE INSURANCE & FINANCE 

A new service, incorporated within 
Castle Properties, New Road, Port 
Isaac. Providing: Domestic A Commer
cial Mortgages, Business Re-Finance, 
Council House Purchase, Investments, 
Fire - Motor - Life - Accident In
surance, Pensions, etc.
All propositions considered and per
sonal service guaranteed. Offering 
Best Independent Advice - member of 
FI>©A.

FOR SALE: Hoover Junior upright vac- 
u c l e a n e r .  Very good condition. 
£26. Phone: 880393.

FOR SALE: Suzuki Roadie motor scoot
er. Year of manufacture: 1984. Reg. 
No. A768 XAF. BOcc. Mileage on mile-, 
ometer: 6296.3. Phone: 880581.

ORESS MAKING: A dress for that spec
ial occasion: Ladies Night, Christ
mas, or for any occasion. Pat Hing- 
ley. Phone 880475.

TROUSERS A JEANS repaired, altered, 
and new zips fitted. Leather goods 
and clothing repaired. Leather Hand
bags to order. Contact Fred, 880292.

S O L I C I T O R S

THE ROCK • PORT ISAAC 
(0208) 880355

THE

HARBO UR SHOP
TEL: BOOMIN 880297

MAGAZINES • NEWSPAPERS 
CONFECTIONERY • CIGARETTES 
STATIONERY • BOOKS « TOYS 
GREETING CARDS • GIFTS 
SELECTION OF PRINTS 

NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY



THE TRIO FREE DIARY

REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC

BABY/TOOOLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month at the Surgery, 1.30-3.30
GOLDEN CIRCLE: Wednesdays, 2.30pm. in 
the Cornish Cafe.
PLAYGROUP: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 
lOam.-noon, Church Rooms.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Mondays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3-4pm., P.I. Surgery.
kOCN'S FaLOWSHIP: Second Tuesday of 
month, Wesley Room, Roscarrock Hill, 
2.30pm.

WOCN'S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in 
the month, 2.30pm., Cornish Cafe.

Sunday 2nd. October:

11.00am and 6.00pm: Harvest Festival 
services at the Methodist Church, 
Roscarrock Hill. Preacher the Revd. 
W. J. Young, B.A.

Monday 3rd. October:

7.00pm: Short service of Thanks
giving at the Methodist Church, Ros
carrock Hill, conducted by Mr. 
Wesley Blake. Followed by Harvest 
Supper and Sale of Produce.

Wednesday 5th. October:

8.00pm: Garden Society meeting (see 
article).

Tuesday 11th. October:

7.00pm: Bingo in aid of Port Isaac 
Brownies at the Church Rooms.

7.30pm: Whist Drive at St. Endellion 
church hall.

Friday 14th. October:

7.30pm: Beetle Drive at Port Isaac 
School in aid of Arthritis and 
Rheumatism Council for Research - 
(A.R.C.).

UNIT II

Secondhand Furniture Centre

All types of furniture and 
electrical appliances bought/sold.

House clearances. Light removals. 

4a Trenant Industrial Estate, 
Wadebridge, Cornwall.

Phone wadebridge 3888 

Open Mons - Sats: 10am - 5pm 
Weds: 10am - 1pm

Free delivery daily to Port Isaac

Saturday 15th. October:

9.45am: Depart from St. Endellion 
church car park for 3 - parish spon
sored walk (see 'St. Endellion News').

Monday 17th. October:

7.30pm: Parish Council monthly meet
ing, Chapel Schoolroom, Trelights.

Sunday 23rd. October:

10.30am: RM.I, Port Isaac Branch, 
Car Boot Sale, St. Kew Inn.

Wednesday 26th. October:

12.00 noon: Lunch at Bodamon Farm 
in aid of St. Endellion Church Hymn 
Book Fund.

Saturday 29th. October:

Trio no. 73 appears.
All copy must be in before Friday 
21st. October.

Tuesday 1st. November:

7.00pm: Bingo in aid of Port Isaac 
School Funds, at the Church Rooms.

Bob and Anne Irons of Robanna, Tln- 
tagel Terrace, celebrated their Silver 
Wedding with their daughters Donna 
and Sarah on September 28th. They 
were married at Roscarrock Hill Church.

Golden Circle
The 1988/89 Session starts on Wed
nesday 5th. October, 2.30pm., at the 
Cornish Cafe. New members will be 
very welcome. If transport is need
ed, please telephone 880555. There 
will be a Bring & Buy Stall at the 
meeting on 19th. October. It is 
hoped that there will be a Coach 
Trip to Falmouth on Wednesday 2nd. 
November. The Christmas Luncheon 
Trip to Newquay will be on Wednesday 
7th. December.
It was with deep regret that we 
heard of the death of our oldest 
member, Mrs. Lizzie Couch. Several 
members of the Golden Circle attend
ed the funeral at St. Peter's.

Sheila Jarvis.

C H R IS GIBSON

BUT OCRS 
opposite Port Isaac Launderette

TEL. 880604 

MEAT * FROZEN FOOD 
DAIRY PRODUCE

OPENING TIkCS 

Monday: 8.00 - 1.00

Tues, Wed, Thurs, Frl:
8.00 - 5.00

Saturday: 8.00 - 1.00 

SPECIAL OFFERS

Home made pork sausages 
59p per lb. Min. 51b.

See window and board for 
more special offers

C aVHIEILHFCIRID
IDAIIIPIIM
Manager: TheoReed. 

Telephone-. Came I ford 213587 
Freah daily doorstep delivery. 

Sailing whole and low fat milk, 999s, 
cream, potatoes, butter, yoghurts, 
fizxy drink*, Cordials, pure )uicei 

M Ask now for details of my 
Christmas Saving Club for 1988

N.B. WILL ALL TRADESPEOPLE WHO WANT 
TO SEND CHRISTMAS GREETINGS TO TKEIR 
CUSTOMERS VIA TRIO PLEASE TELL US 
NOW TO GIVE US TIIC TO PREPARE TICM.

POSTERS • BROCHURES • MENUS 
CARDS * TICKETS * NOTEPAPER 
BILLHEADS • RUBBER STAMPS

THE BLACKTHORN PRESS 
18 NEW ROAD • PORT ISAAC 

BODMIN 880292

T
D E N N IS  K N IG H T

WE ARE NOW OPEN ALL DAY

FISH MERCHANT 
FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

Fresh F1sh Daily 9.30 - 6pm. - Saturday 9.30am - 5pm. 

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone


